
 

APMHA Minutes 

Monday Apr 07, 2025 - 6:30pm 

Pakenham, ON 

Voting Members 

President Scott Robillard Present 

Director of House Programs Rob Baron Regrets 

Director Discipline and Risk Management​
 

Iain Thomson/Chris 
Benson 

Regrets 

Director of Coaching Mike Guthrie Present 

Director of Equipment Ben Nyveld Present 

Director of Registration Julie Robillard Present 

Director of Community Engagement Kristen Drynan Present 

Referee in Chief Vacant n/a 

Director of Communications/Webmaster Lauren Baron Present 

Director of Finance Angie Ferguson Present 

Director of Tournaments Nicole Lane Regrets 

Director of Scheduling J-F Meloche Present 

Director of U7 (Initiation Program) Coady Lowry Present 

MTK Rep Brad Colbourne Regrets 

OVSS Rep Pete Shaughnessy Regrets 

 
Non-Voting Members (Level Convenors) 
U9 Convenor Elizabeth Blonde Present 

U11 & U13 Convenor Jessica Donaldson Regrets 

U15 & U18 Convenor Patricia Fergusson Present 

 
Meeting called to Order: 6:30pm 

 Approval of January minutes - Julie Robillard, Kristen Drynan 
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Scott Robillard 
President 

●​ LCMHL/D4 held a meeting on March 4. Nothing new 

to discuss as the season is wrapping up. Associations 

gave their opinions on SportsHeadz and most were 

positive - it will continue to be the platform for next 

season.  

●​ AAA/AA/A home association registration fee will still 

be $25 due in order to try for a competitive team. 

●​ Respect in sport is being changed to “Move it 

Forward” - more to follow.  

●​ D4 AGM is May 12. 

●​ Suspension list has been sent out - APMHA has no 

outstanding suspensions. 

Chris Benson/Iain Thomson  
Director of Discipline & Risk 
Management 

●​ Nothing to report 

Rob Baron  
Director of House Programs 

●​ Over the summer RB will start putting a contact list of 
evaluators together for September sort outs.  

●​ Will look at creating a drill rubric so evaluators have a 
more clear idea as to how the evaluations process 
goes. May also consider a quick meeting before the 
first ice time to go over expectations with all 
evaluators.  

J-F Meloche 
Director of Ice 

●​ Almonte arena will be keeping their ice in for an extra 
week next season, but APMHA would be committed 
to paying for their regular scheduled ice times 
whether we need them or not. This season we had to 
purchase additional ice for a few teams for their final 
games.  

Mike Guthrie  
Director of Coaching 
 

●​ HEO cheque for Coach 2 clinic will be sent in the next 

couple of weeks. AF and MG have been included in 

the email notifications regarding this.  

●​ An idea for next season - send out communications 

over the summer for coaching VSCs - JR can find out 

which coaches' VSCs will be expiring and 

communication can be sent directly. Hopefully this 

helps with the long wait time in the fall. 
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Ben Nyveld 
Director of Equipment  

●​ Still collecting jerseys and coach crates. 
 

Julie Robillard  
Director of Registration  
 

●​ Anyone trying out for AAA/AA/A will need the $25 fee 
added to their HCR profile and will be paid with the 
season's registration.  

Lauren Baron  
Director of Communications/Webmaster 
 

●​ Award recipients have been posted to the website 
and the Facebook Page 

●​ Photos of both banquets have been posted to 
website and Facebook Page 

●​ LB has sent everyone their slides to get ready for the 
AGM. 

Vacant 
Referee in Chief 

●​ vacant 

Angie Ferguson 
Director of Finance 

●​ Nothing to report 

Nicole Lane  
Director of Tournaments 

●​ Nothing to report 

 

Kristen Drynan 
Director of Community Engagements 

●​ Banquet went really well, everyone seemed pleased 
and there were no complaints. 

 

Coady Lowry 
Director of U7 
 

●​ U7 awards banquet went really well. 

Brad Colbourne 
MTK Representative 
 

●​ AGM set for April 29th in Carleton Place 

●​ Both MTK Jr. & Sr.  banquets were well attended. 

Peter Shaughnessy  
Silver Seven Representative 
 

●​ nothing to report 

Adjournment Motion to adjourn: 7:40pm Angie Ferguson & Kristen Drynan 
Next meeting: TBD  
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